## August 8, 2012

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Station at 7:00 p.m. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek, Selectman George Crouse and Selectman Glee McAnanly. Also present were members of the public.

## (1) Call to Order

Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

## (2) Approval of the Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve the July 25, 2012 Board of Selectmen regular meeting minutes.

# (3) Comments from the Public

None

# (4) Correspondence

- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence dated August 4, 2012 from Kevin Bowdler, Stonington Village Improvement Association regarding the Stonington Farmers' Market.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Don Oat, Owner of First Bite Bakery dated August 3, 2012 requesting permission to sell food at the Town Dock parking lot. Ms. Julia Roberts spoke with regard to the letter the Stonington Village Improvement Association's letter. She stated that she feels that they built up something unique in the Town of Stonington. For over 15 years they have built up a really nice farmers' market. They are a year round market one of the only ones in Connecticut. She further stated that they should have anticipated that since they are bringing a lot of people to the town dock on Saturday mornings for 3 hours that they operate, that other people may want to piggy back on that. Ms. Roberts stated they are just asking that there be some consideration for the fact that it is a farmers' market and they are running it very tightly, very well in connection with the town sanitarian. They are hoping to preserve what they have built.

#### (5) Reappointments

### **Conservation Commission**

- A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Stuart Cole to the Conservation Commission.
- A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Walter Grant to the Conservation Commission.

## **Planning & Zoning Commission**

 A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Curt Lynch to the Planning & Zoning Commission.

#### **Water Pollution Control Authority**

• A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Jim Sisk to the Water Pollution Control Authority.

## Representative Advisory Board to Southeastern Connecticut Water Authority

• A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Sally Taylor to the Representative Advisory Board.

 A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Marshall Chiaraluce to the Representative Advisory Board.

#### (6) New Business

# St. Michael Church Annual 5K Road Race and Family Fun Walk -Use of Donahue Park

Mr. Haberek took in correspondence and an application for the Use of Donahue Park from Molly Kunka requesting the use of Donahue Park on September 29, 2012. A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve the request.

# (7) Comments from the Public

Ms. Fran O'Neil asked when Pawcatuck was going to be done. Mrs. Patricia Haberek asked if one-family homes could be cited for blight.

## (8) Comments from the Selectmen

Mr. Crouse asked whether a decision had been made regarding the concert in Donahue Park for August 10<sup>th</sup>. Mr. Haberek stated that interviews would be held for the K-12 Building Committee in September. Mrs. McAnanly stated that may in September and October members of the Board of Finance, Board of Education and Board of Selectmen could go out to different neighborhoods and go over how town government works.

## (9)Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristine Bell

Recording Secretary